December 31, 1943.

Mr. and Mrs. W. C. Simons, The Cedars, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear W. C. and Mrs. W. C.:

I want to tell you how pleased I was at your very generous gift of the fine house jacket. Really, I have been wanting one for a long time, but I did not know they came in shorts. I never liked a long house jacket because it always got in my way, but this is one of the finest conceptions that I have received and I heartily appreciate your thoughtfulness and generosity.

Wishing you both a very happy New Year, I am

Appreciatively and Rotarily yours,

FCA:AH

President.